MINUTES

Blundeston & Flixton Parish Council Meeting

Held on Monday 19th September 2016
1. Present:- Mr G Wade (Chairman), Mr S Rees (Vice Chairman), Mr J Nichols, Mrs G Soanes, Mr B Shelton, Mr K Blowers, Mr B McKernan, Mr S Perks, Mr P Button, Cllr P Ashdown, Cllr B Poole, Cllr L Jacklin, and 9 Parishioners were present.


2. Welcome: Graham Wade (Chairman) welcomed Mr Sam Perks to the Parish Council.

3. Apologies: Mr R Leech, M Wright

4. Approval of Minutes: Minutes of the previous meeting held on 15th August 2016 were approved and signed.

5. Declaration of interests: No declarations of interest received.


6. 15 Minutes for Parishioners input:
Mr John Ellerby from Ground Works, a National Charity, gave a short presentation on the funding project being run by Tesco’s regarding the money raised from the 5p carrier bag charge.  There are 3 awards every month of £5,000, £2,000 & £1,000.  Applications are made online, these applications are accessed and if eligible put forward to an assessment panel who choose 3 to put forward to a public vote in the local Tesco store.  If you are unsuccessful one month you can continue to apply in following months.  Mr Ellerby said that the words used on the application will ultimately be the words used on the publicity material instore and therefore it is important to stress what the money will be used for and the benefits it will provide to the local area.

Several residents of Lakeside Rise attended the meeting and raised concerns regarding the access they currently have to the back of their properties and the concern they have that this access may not continue to be available when the prison site is developed.  One parishioner stated that this right of access was mentioned in the Deeds to his property.  Cllr Paul Ashdown said he would raise this query with the Planning Officers and asked for a copy of the Deeds to be made available for review.  John Nichols commented that it was a shame that the residents had not raised their concerns to the Parish Council prior to the planning meetings to enable the Parish Council to raise these concerns on their behalf.

The Lakeside Rise residents also expressed concern regarding noise and dust during demolition and the visibility at the junction with the main road.  They were informed that these issues had been raised and assurances had been given that noise and dust would be kept to a minimum with the prison walls remaining in place as long as possible and the dust dampened down.  In addition the junction was going to be modified and signs guiding heavy traffic to the site installed.  They were also informed that an Asbestos Survey had been carried out, however if at any time parishioners are concerned regarding any Health or Safety issue they should contact the Environmental Department.  Issues regarding speed limits and/or a pelican crossing could be addressed if necessary in the future.

A Parishioner asked for an update regarding the overgrown hedge on Pickwick Drive which is reducing visibility.  G Wade said that he would talk to the resident.

7. Other Parish Business (Parish Councillors)
S Perks asked for an update regarding the planning issues at Wilmar, Market Lane.  Cllr Ashdown said that site meetings with the architect and planning officers had been held.  It has been established that the position of the property is “reasonably accurate”, however it has been built too high and this will have to be reduced to original specs and the hedge that has been removed will be replaced.

S Perks also commented on the amount of fly-tipping around the village and the length of time it takes to get it removed.  Cllr Ashdown confirmed that any fly-tipping should be reported to Waveney Norse and if anyone witnesses the actual event to take photographs to assist prosecution of the offence.

G Soanes said that following a Management Meeting of the Village Hall she had received quotes ranging from £1145 - £2100 for redecoration of the Village Hall.  Cllr Poole offered to fund this expense via the Locality Budget.  It was suggested that quotes are also obtained to sand and seal the floor.

G Soanes also said that the Pre-School had confirmed that everything relating to them would be removed and return to its original state by the end of September.

B Shelton confirmed that all new equipment for the play park has been ordered and he thanked K Blowers for his assistance with installing the new waste bin at the skate park.

G Wade wished the Pre-School well in its new premises.  He also asked if anyone would like to attend the New School Library on Thursday 22nd September at 1300.  S Rees said he would attend.

M Wright has been asked by a parishioner if it would be possible to replace the “No Dogs” sign at the skate-park.  A discussion was held as to whether dogs on the skate-park were an issue and it was decided not to replace the sign.

8. District Councillor’s Report (Cllr P Ashdown)
Cllr P Ashdown provided an update on the situation regarding Barkis Meadow Pond.  Various meetings have been held with the Water Level Management Alliance and a survey has been ordered into securing the banking and reducing flooding.  This report is expected during 3rd week of October.

Cllr Ashdown also reported that following a meeting attended by the Police Crime Commissioner, it was clear that the PCC is aware that the 101 service is not working and the decisions made regarding reducing PCSOs may have been wrong.  Cllr Ashdown urged anyone who wishes to express their concerns regarding the current service received by the Police force to attend the regional meetings attended by the PCC and express their concerns.

9. County Councillors Report: (Cllr B Poole, Cllr L Jacklin)
It was confirmed that the 40mph speed limit at Parkhill would soon be installed and the Slip Roads onto the A12 are still scheduled for resurfacing in November.

10. Planning:
Tredwell Developments Ltd – Conversion from vacant retail use to 2No. flats, 16 The Street.  The Parish Council was still concerned about Rights of Way and the ongoing ownership of the parking spaces shown on the plan and until this was clarified could not recommend this application for approval.
Following applications recommended for approval:
Mr C Ffitch – TPO – Reduce & shape Holly/Hawthorn hedge, 1 Micawber Mews
Mrs Alderton – TPO – Reduce height of Hawthorn hedge, Oakleigh, Market Lane
WDC Planning Approvals Received:-
Mr & Mrs P Watts, 4 Osborn Cottages – Single storey side & rear extension
Mr P Carrier, Wishing Well Cottage – Construction of detached cottage
Badger Building Ltd – Demolition of prison & construction of 2 shops, 4 flats, 3 office units, 16 affordable housing units (full submission), and residential development including care home, roads & open space (outline submission).
The Clerk confirmed that the ACV (Asset of Community Value) for The Plough had been completed and submitted.
11. Finances: 
Expenditure:-  £92.82 Clerk’s Expenses (Telephone Allowance 3 x £10, Stamps £6.60,
                          Laminator & Pouches £56.22)
12. Correspondence
	E-mail
	Tesco – Changes to Bags of help grants
SALC – Broads Plan Review
SALC – Council’s view of Public Services

Broads Authority – Notice of Public consultation – Broads Plan review
SALC – Report on East Suffolk Partnership

SALC - Survey

	
	


13. Any other Business
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday 17th October 2016.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.00pm
